
Appendix 3 - Representations

Representation 1

Dear sir

Application WK/201610096
Variation of Premises Licence, The Three Daggers, Edington.

I wish to make representations concerning this application. 

1.       I am opposed to the extension of the opening hours to 1.30 on 4 consecutive nights each 
bank holiday weekend. There would be inevitable noise and congestion which would have 
an adverse effect on local residents like me and spoil my enjoyment of each day of the 
holiday period.

2.       I do not think that the sale of alcohol outdoors is either necessary or desirable. The garden 
of the pub is easily accessible to and from the bar. An outside bar would inevitably cause 
more noise. I would be particularly opposed to any outdoor music, except for the occasional 
village event, not more than six times per year.

3.       I am opposed to the conversion of the outside area to include a barbecue and oven. The 
smells from cooking in this area again would affect local residents.

My house overlooks the Three Daggers. All my garden and all my bedrooms and  my lounge face the 
pub. It is noisy when there are events as there is no where at home to which I can retreat to avoid 
the noise. I have been happy with what has happened at the pub so far.  I do not object to 
occasional events at the Three Daggers, particularly events which have a village focus.  I wish to 
continue to enjoy the tranquillity of the village and of my house and garden which this application 
would adversely effect.

Yours sincerely

Sonia Heywood
Brackenfell
Charlton Hill
Edington
Westbury
Wiltshire
BA13 4PL

Representation 2

I would like to register my objection to this application.

The pub is set in the centre of the village and there are houses all around. My home in Charlton Hill 
is on a raised ridge to the east side of the village. The sound rises from the pub garden and can be 
very intrusive , being quite overwhelming in volume at times and especially when there is live music. 
 When this happens it makes it almost impossible to enjoy our garden, and certainly denies us peace 
as the sound is also loud within the house. Extending opening times to allow opening from 8.00am 
until 1.30am on every bank holiday weekend and for a consecutive 41 ½ hours from 8.00am on New 



Year’s Eve will have significant impact on our enjoyment of our home. I object to any extension of 
opening hours.

Whilst I would not want to stop all outside functions, and certainly not those which are held for the 
benefit of villagers, I do believe that these times should be limited – I believe that there is already 
permission in place for 6 functions per year -  and so I object to the request for the regular sale of 
alcohol outdoors.

I believe that permission was given recently for a store room to be built to the rear of the pub. It 
appears that the building may be used as an additional sales area to cater for people using the 
outside space – again increasing the noise coming up to my home and surrounds. I object to any 
modification to change use from storage only.

Rachel Shepherd
Windyridge
7 Charlton Hill
Edington
Westbury
Wiltshire
BA13 4PL

Representation 3

Dear Sirs,

I wish to object strongly to any further extension of licencing at the above premises. Extending hours 
beyond standard pub hours, as late as 1.30 am is not acceptable in such a rural location with all the 
associated noise that this will bring. The recent building of a garden shelter at the premises along 
with this application does tend to indicate a greater use of the outdoor space, this despite the 
planning condition for the structure being, ‘the garden shelter store hereby approved shall be used 
solely for the storage of goods and equipment in relation to the use of the Public House only and no 
other use. REASON: In the interests of residential amenity’. There has been a gradual creep of 
development and use of this site and it has already has the Brewery holding events as well as the 
Farm Shop. The potential for extending events outside will further increase the noise that already 
comes from the premises causing inconvenience to local residents, the village already has a number 
of events that take place in the adjacent Play field and when these are taking place the associated 
music can be heard clearly through closed double glazed windows nearly 200 meters away on 
Charlton Hill. This application is just another small step in the premises move to change a village pub 
into club/entertainment venue. We therefore strongly object to any further extension of licencing at 
the premises.

Yours,

Steve & Tracey Russell

6 Charlton Hill, Edington, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 4PL



Representation 4

Dear Sir,

Application WK/201610096
Variation of Premises Licence, The Three Daggers, Edington.
I wish to make representations concerning this application.

1. I am opposed to the extension of the opening hours to 1.30 on 4 consecutive nights each 
bank holiday weekend. There would be resulting noise and congestion which would have an 
adverse effect on local residents.

2. I do not think that the sale of alcohol outdoors is necessary. The bar is easily reached from 
the pub garden anyway. An outside bar and outdoor music would cause more noise. 

3. I am opposed to the conversion of the outside area to include a barbecue and oven. The 
smells from cooking in this area again would affect local residents.

I live in Essex, but own a house in Edington which is currently rented out. (Number 5 Charlton Hill) 
Although I do not currently live in the house, it was bought with a view to moving to it when I retire 
so I do have an interest in the proposals affecting the peace and quiet of the village. I am also aware 
that the proposed changes would have an impact on my tenant in the meantime. 

Yours sincerely

Judith Hart
91 Greygoose Park
Harlow
Essex
CM19 4JR
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